Page | 1

[image: image1.jpg]TOMAREE RATEPAYERS & RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION
B e e e




By email: FOR THE ATTENTION OF THE  GENERAL MANAGER
30 March2012
Mr Peter Gesling

General Manager 

Port Stephens Council

Re: Sale of land at Salamander shopping centre.
Dear Mr Gesling

TRRA notes media reports that the proposed sale of Council land around the Salamander Centre to TinklerCorp has fallen through.

We urge Council to take this opportunity to revise its approach to the future development of this valuable community resource.  As you know, TRRA has consistently called for a masterplan as the best way of optimising the outcome for ratepayers, both financially and in planning terms.

We strongly believe that a clear vision for an expanded Salamander Centre as a vibrant mixed use development – with retail, commercial, residential and community facilities, will generate imaginative proposals from the private sector that can maximise the return to the community.

One way of kick-starting this process, at only modest cost to Council, could be a competition for urban design professionals (in business and/or universities) to draw up a brief for a masterplan.  A carefully designed tender process could then follow, inviting proposals from developers for a properly planned and integrated development of the entire Centre.

TRRA would welcome the opportunity to discuss these ideas with relevant Council staff. Please confirm the current position in relation to the land in question, and let us know when you would be willing to meet.
Yours sincerely,
 Geoffrey Washington

 Chairman

 Tomaree Ratepayers and Residents Association 
 Phone 4981 3916

